ADMINISTRATIVE & FINANCIAL SERVICES

STATE OF MAINE
OFFICE OF MARIJUANA POLICY KIRSTEN LC FIGUEROA
162 STATE HOUSE STATION COMMISSIONER
19 UNION STREET
FIRST FLOOR OFFICE OF MARIJUANA POLICY
AUGUSTA, MAINE 04333-0162
JANET T. MILLS ERIK GUNDERSEN
GOVERNOR DIRECTOR

June 15, 2020

Via Certified Mail and USPS First Class Mail

Dennis Hutchins

Subject: Notice of Revocation of Registry Identification Card(s)
Dear Mr. Hutchins:

The Maine Department of Administrative & Financial Services, Office of Marijuana Policy
(Department) is responsible for the administration and oversight of the Maine Medical Use of
Marijuana Program (MMMP). Protection for authorized conduct requires compliance with the
Maine Medical Use of Marijuana Act and program rules. Pursuant to its authority under 22
M.R.S., Chapter 558-C, §2430-F, the Department revokes the following Registry Identification
Card(s): CGR27880. Such revocations are effective three (3) calendar days after the date of this
notice.

1. Justification for revocation:

The Department’s decision to revoke your Registry Identification Card(s) is based on your
violation of the Maine Medical Use of Marijuana Act. More specifically, the Department’s
MMMP field investigation staff have provided the Department with sufficient evidence to
demonstrate the following statutory and regulatory violations:

¢ Between the dates of February 13, 2020 and May 12, 2020, MMMP field investigation
staff attempted to schedule a remote inspection with at Mr. Hutchins at 34 Lear Lane in
Dixmont. Several attempts to contact Mr. Hutchins were made by phone and electronic
mail. On May 13, 2020 another attempt was made by U.S. Postal Service. Mr. Hutchins
contacted MMMP field investigation staff by phone and agreed to fully cooperate,
however as of the date of this letter has not made arrangements for an inspection. Mr.
Hutchins is found to be in violation of the following statutory and regulatory
provision(s):

o Failure to cooperate with inspection assessment. This act is a violation of Section
10 (I) (1) of the Maine Medical Use of Marijuana Program Rule, 18-691 Code of
Maine Rules Chapter 2.

For this reason, your eligibility to participate in the MMMP has been revoked. Please
immediately return your Registry Identification Card to:

Phone: (207) 287-3282 Fax: (207) 287-2671
www.maine.gov/dafs/omp/



Department of Administrative & Financial Services
Office of Marijuana Policy

Maine Medical Use of Marijuana Program

162 State House Station

Augusta, ME 04333-0162

II. Registration Revocation and Right to Request an Informal Hearing:

Pursuant to 22 M.R.S. §2430-F, the Department may suspend or revoke a registry identification
card for violation of Chapter 558-C and the rules adopted by the Department. A person who has
had authorization for conduct under Chapter 558-C revoked due to failure to comply with
Chapter 558-C and rules adopted by the Department may request an informal hearing. If you
would like to request an informal hearing, please notify the Department in writing within thirty
(30) calendar days of the revocation effective date at the address information provided above. If
the Department does not receive a hearing request in accordance with the policy, the revocation
becomes final.

Sincerely,

Vernon Malloch
Director of Compliance
Office of Marijuana Policy

Cc: file

Phone: (207) 287-3282 Fax: (207) 287-2671
www.maine.gov/dafs/omp/





